
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: December 13, 2021 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Aaron King, Assistant City Manager 

Toneq’ McCullough, Director of Transportation 

Council Action Requested: 

Ordinance Renewing The Certificate Of Public Convenience And Necessity Of Green Cab 

(Formerly City Cab) For The Operation Of Five Taxicabs In The City Of Winston-Salem 

Strategic Focus Area: Safe and Secure Community  

Strategic Objective:  No 

Strategic Plan Action Item:  No  

Key Work Item:  No 

Summary of Information:   

 

The owner of City Cab has made an application for renewal and company name change for the 

operation of five taxicabs. The certificates were originally issued on April 4, 2011 to Mr. Gora 

Fall and Mr. Lamane Mboup D.B.A. City Cab. Mr. Gora Fall and Mr. Lamane Mboup are no 

longer in business together. However, Mr. Mboup continues to operate City Cab and has 

requested to change the name to Green Cab. The applicant has provided documentation showing 

his capabilities to meet the financial requirements and has no outstanding debt with the City. 

 

Based on our review of the application from Mr. Mboup, it is recommended that this Certificate 

of Public Convenience and Necessity be approved, pending the company’s compliance with all 

City Codes, licenses, permits and zoning requirements. 

 

If all the renewals are approved, the City will have 152 authorized limousines, 120 taxicabs 

services and 2 trolley pubs. 

 

Committee Action: 
 

Committee Public Safety 12/13/21 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 

 


